Veneta Elementary School HASS Testing Summary
1/11/2023

Mandatory water testing for lead was initially conducted at Veneta Elementary School. A total of
75 fixtures were tested. The results were received on 1/19/2023 and it was good news. There
were only eight fixtures that showed elevated levels above the acceptable level of 15 ppb.
These fixtures failed and were immediately removed from service until a permanent solution can
be implemented.

Update - 1/26/2023

Fixture #72 - It was determined to be surplus and is not actively used. It was permanently
removed from service. The water supply was terminated, handles removed and the access
panel locked. There are no current plans to have this fixture returned to service. No further
testing or remediation is needed at this time.



